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SUMMER FUN 2019  

 

Dear  Friends 

It is shaping up to be quite a summer with lots to be 
thankful for. Our summer Fun days (six in all) are 
proving to be very popular with positive feedback 
from both helpers and parents. Our woodland wor-
ship adventure in the Wick was a resounding suc-
cess. The churches in our Cluster continue to grow 
together as we plan for a leaderôs away day in the 
autumn and share more widely the good news sto-
ries from the four, soon to be three, churches.  
I hope we all take a little time during the warmer days 
to pause and reflect. It is all too easy to get caught 
up in the dismal headlines of floods, droughts, fires 
(no mention of the B word here) and worried over the 
increasing strangeness of those leading the world on 
the international stage. If we take a moment we can 
find reassurance that God has not given up on hu-
mankind.  
We seem to be in a season of extremes but as sum-
mer will pass to autumn so on a global scale these 
strange days will pass. As people of faith we need to 
play our part, to pray, speak, act and model kindness 
to all we meet. Our love and prayers do make a dif-
ference even when it seems our best efforts go unno-
ticed. Jesus was very clear we should do our best to 
treat others as we would like to be treated (Matthew 
7v12). This golden rule stands the test of time and 
has practical everyday application much needed 
when so much seems to be divisive and confronta-
tional. 
I hope and pray we have a wonderful summer and in 
the quiet moments find a place to be still and know 
our God is with us. 
 

 

Yours in His service, John Hardaker. 
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  THINKING LUNCHES 
 
At Marlborough Road 
Methodist Church 
Marlborough Road  
St Albans AL1 3XG 
 
Thursday 5th September 
The Revd Ruth Eldridge 
ò The Church and the whaikahaò 
(the Maori word for disabled) 
 
 
Thursday 3rd October 
Bevan Powell MBE 
Equality, Diversion and Inclusion Advisor to the 
Methodist Church 
ñ Why Black Historyò 
 
 
12.30pm to 1.30pm on the first Thursday of each 
month. 

Tea / Coffee / Squash provided, but bring your own 
sandwiches. 

Half an hour talk and then discussion. 

Donations will be gratefully received to cover expenses 
- any profits will be given to the speaker for a charity of 
their choice. 

 

 
The Book Club has chosen ó 
Grappling with God on the 
M25ô by Frank Topping as 
its next candidate for discus-

sion. This is a slim book and 
quite an easy read. There is some interesting theology 
put over in an approachable style by Rev. Topping who 
has been a regular contributor on the radio. The book is 

out of print but obtainable second hand online (and 
possibly in Oxfam Books!) 

 
The Book Club will meet on Mon-

day 30th September at 7.30pm 
at the church. 
 
Do come along for some lively 
discussion and fellowship 

 
 
 
 

 

 

FREE CHURCH SERVICE  

You are invited to attend a 

Free Church Service in the  

Lady Chapel on the following 
Wednesdays at 11.00am:  

11th September 2019 The Reverend Canon Kevin 
Walton, Canon Chancellor, St Albans Cathedral.  

 

October details to be advised 

AFTERNOON TEA CLUB 

Tuesdays : 17th September 

          15th October 

Back Hall -  3.00pm   

All welcome 

DATE FOR THE DIARY --- 

CTM Autumn Event at Homewood 
Road  

  Saturday 26th October 

Musical entertainment provided by CTM 
church members 

Including a supper ï details to follow! 

Profits to be donated to local charity) 

To be organised by John Steele & Helen Griffiths  

HOMEWOOD ROAD BOOK CLUB 

 ----- to all those who sent 
'Thinking of you cards' dur-
ing my recent stay in hospi-
tal. They were much appre-
ciated. Also for everyoneôs 
prayerful and practical on-
going support. I could not 
have coped without it. 

Heather Olsen 

THOUGHTS ON FRIENDSHIP 

Friends are God's way of taking care of us.       

             Unknown 

Keep your friendships in repair.       

         Samuel Butler (1612-1680) 

 
Don't walk behind me; I may not lead. Don't walk in 
front of me; I may not follow. Just walk beside me 
and be my friend. 
     Albert Camus 
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 MONTHLY CHARITY COLLECTIONS 

In September, we support  
Action For Children. 
 
Action for Children protects 
and supports children and young 
people, providing practical and 
emotional care and support, en-

suring their voices are heard, 
and campaigning to bring lasting 

improvements to their lives. Last year, the charity 
helped more than 387,000 children and families 

across the UK.. 

This year marks 150 years since Action for Children 
began supporting children and young people. Incredi-
ble progress has been made in this time, but in the 
past 10 years childhoods seem to be getting worse. 
Latest research reveals some shocking facts about 
childhood today. Every 15 minutes, a child is taken 
into care for their own safety. One in five children 
have been exposed to domestic abuse. And there are 
4.1 million children in poverty. 
 
Action for Childrenôs vision is that every child and 
young person in the UK has a safe and happy child-
hood, and the foundations they need to thrive. They 
do this by working closely with children and their fami-
lies, from before theyôre born until their twenties.  
Their work is split into three main areas: 

Best start in life 
The charity knows how important the early years are - 
and are there to help. From parenting advice to edu-
cation and early intervention, they focus on improving 
childrenôs life chances. 
 
Good mental health 
Everyone has ups and downs in life. The charityôs 
mental and emotional well-being experts work with 
families and schools to make sure children and par-
ents feel able to cope with challenges when they 
arise. 
 
A safe and loving home 
Action for Children makes sure more children feel 

part of a family that cares for them. They find homes 

for those without, protect children who have been 

abused or neglected, and help ensure young carers 

donôt miss out on a childhood. 

 

 In October, we support Rennie Grove Hospice Care 

Rennie Grove Hospice Care is a charity providing 
specialist care and support for adults and children 
with a life-limiting illness in Bucks and West Herts. 
Through its unique Hospice at Home service, availa-
ble day and night, and a range of day services, the 
charity supports its patients to live the best quality life 
they can, whether the diagnosis is cancer, heart dis-
ease, respiratory disease or a neurological or other 
life limiting condition, and with a choice about how 
and where they are cared for towards the end of 
life. They are also there for the families of patients, 
ensuring that everyone can receive the right support, 
when they need it, to help them make every moment 
together matter. 

In West Herts, a wide range of health and well- being 
day services is provided to people with life limiting 
illnesses, and their carers, at Grove House in St Al-
bans, helping them to live well with illness. Drop-in 
sessions, open to all, enable patients and carers to 
discuss concerns and be signposted to services that 
meet their needs There are well-being clinics and 
therapies offering practical and emotional care and 
support to help patients live the best life they can. Pa-
tients also benefit from care and advice from occupa-
tional therapists and a specialist physiotherapist. 

Rennie Grove relies heavily on public support to raise 
around 87% of its c Ã8m annual running costs. 

Grove House was built 26 years ago and is now in 
need of reconfiguration and refurbishment in order to 
extend the space available and adapt to the changing 
needs of the local community. For example, at the  
moment, day services are available for adults only; 
the transformation of Grove House will enable chil-
dren to benefit also from these services as appropri-
ate. A capital appeal for Ã1m was recently launched 
specifically to enable that urgently needed work to be 
done. - see : 

www.renniegrove.org/support/transforming-grove-
house 

 

 

 

THOUGHTS ON GETTING OLDER 

As you get older three things happen. The first is 
your memory goes, and I can't remember the oth-
er two. 

Sir Norman Wisdom 
As we grow older, our bodies get shorter and our 
anecdotes longer. 

Robert Quillen 
You can't help getting older, but you 
don't have to get old. 

George Burns 
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ST ALBANS CLUSTER PRAYER GATHERINGS 
 
 
ALL WELCOME TO EACH EVENT 
 
CHISWELL GREEN URC 
WEDNESDAY 11TH SEPTEMBER 7.30PM 
 
TRINITY URC 
THURSDAY17TH OCTOBER 3.30PM 
 
HOMEWOOD ROAD URC 
TUESDAY 5TH NOVEMBER 12.00 NOON 
 

18TH ST ALBANS TYLER SCOUT GROUP 

We were delighted that the efforts of the Scout Group, 
which is affiliated to Homewood Road URC, hit the head-
lines in two local newspapers, in relation to taking part in 
the Scout Associationôs ó A Million Hands Community Ac-
tion Initiative ó.                                            

Their chosen topic was óDementia ó and their project start-
ed with a session presented by  a Dementia Friendôs 
Champion, which led to the scouts becoming Dementia 
Friends . Dementia Friends is a campaign by the Alzhei-
merôs Society to increase the understanding about de-
mentia in the community. For example, they learnt that 
dementia is not just about losing your memory. It can also 
affect many other things such as communication or 
movement.  

The scouts were then invited to run a stall at our Spring 
Fair, promoting Dementia Friends, and running a compe-
tition to guess the number of balloons in a car. They were 
able to make a donation of Ã100 to the Alzheimerôs Soci-
ety. 

The scouts then put into action what they had learnt, by 
visiting care homes in the area, where they entertained 
residents with traditional campfire songs. The feedback 
from the homes was very positive, especially the forging 
of links with the community and across the generations. 

One scout summed up the visit saying, ó When we first 
went into the care home, the room was very peaceful and 
quiet, but after our loud, fun songs they were all smiling 
and humming our tunes. We canôt wait to go back and put 
even bigger smiles on their faces ! ó 

Well done to all involved in completing this challenge. 
Jenny Graham 

At Lyndon 
House 

  

 HOUSE GROUP 

 
ñTALKING OUR FAITHò 

A four part series led by John Hardaker, looking at 
discipleship and how we can share our faith with 
those around us. 
 
House group will now meet on the following Mon-
day evenings starting at 8pm: 
2nd September  
23rd September 
4th November 
2nd December  
 
The first meeting on 2nd September will be held at 
the Mooneysô home, 23 Tillage Close, St Albans. 

  MORE SUMMER FUN  2019 


